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	REPORT OF BUDGET SCRUTINY


	TO CABINET  

ON TUESDAY

	TITLE:
 FEEDBACK FROM  PREVIOUS MEETING ON 2ND SEPTEMBER 2009



	RECOMMENDATIONS:

Procurement Savings - Members requested that procurement savings information is included in future monitoring reports.
Income Collection - Members asked for further information on the AGMA best practice survey for council tax. 

Budget Consultation - Members asked for a report giving consideration to various options discussed before they decide how to recommend progress.
Revenue monitoring – The committee will invite the Children’s Services and Sustainable Regeneration Directorates to provide detail on the projected variations.
Capital monitoring – The programme continues to be monitored.

	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: This report reviews the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny.

  Issues considered on 2nd September:-

Procurement Savings
Income Collection
Budget Consultation
Revenue Budget 2009/10: Budget Monitoring 
Capital Budget Monitoring 2009/10 


	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee

are published on SOLAR
(Available for public inspection)



	KEY DECISION:
NO 



	DETAILS:




	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  BUDGET STRATEGY



	EQUALITY IMPACT ASSESSMENT AND IMPLICATIONS:



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Not applicable


	SOURCE OF FUNDING: Not applicable


	LEGAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by
Not applicable


	FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by JOHN SPINK CITY TREASURER


	OTHER DIRECTORATES CONSULTED:



	CONTACT OFFICER: 
Peter Kidd, Scrutiny Support 
TEL. NO. 793 3322


	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  ALL WARDS



DETAILS 

Procurement Savings – considered under PART 2 regulations
Concerned that procurement savings had not met the targets last year; members had previously asked for more detail on the progress against targets so far this year. The report was presented by John Spink, City Treasurer.

The savings targets are very close to being achieved and actually when ongoing work is completed the expectation is that they will be exceeded by a significant margin. Procurement work has focused on the quick wins identified last year, developments across the Association of Greater Manchester Authorities (AGMA), special projects and contract renewals. Also work is ongoing to develop next year’s procurement plan.
Members challenged several details contained in the report seeking further information, clarification or reasons why savings were not on target, or had not yet been quantified. Concerns were raised and addressed on:- the contracting process, taxis, static security, agency staff, mobile phones, domiciliary care, appliance testing and printing among others. Members discussed in some detail the stock buy back, they also raised concerns about various reviews of charges but it was explained that these related to charges to providers and not to service users.
Members requested that progress against savings targets would be included in future monitoring reports.
Income Collection 

John Spink presented the half yearly review of the collection of the main sources of the council’s debt income; council tax, business rates, sundry debtors, rents and housing benefit overpayments during 2008/09. 
Overall members were very pleased with collection performance particularly in the current economic climate, given the demographics in Salford and the slightly different methods authorities use to calculate performance, which limits the confidence in comparative information. They were also pleased to hear that Salford had topped a best practice survey among AGMA authorities and were confident of maintaining the 3 star use of resources rating.
Members clarified several issues with regard to the processes and the performance in the different areas. They were also able to share experiences of the help and support the council offers to people who genuinely struggle to pay debts. The Chair of Corporate Issues Scrutiny was able to confirm that they had looked closely at the collection process and were satisfied that everything possible was being done to recover debt and that the council acted compassionately and appropriately.

Members asked for some further information on the best practice survey and any figures on the numbers of people moving on and off benefit and billing changes during the year.

Budget Consultation

This report detailed the options used previously and potential methods that could be used to gather public opinion on the council’s proposed budget. The report detailed the response levels and potential costing of different methods. 
Members agreed with the recommended use of the Big Listening survey, and asked for further assessment of the possible use of Life in Salford, surveys at the Gateway centres and potential use of the call centre. They also discussed using advertising inserts, Salford City Radio, the use of twitter and other social networking, and online discussions, or some participatory event.

Members asked for a report giving more consideration to these options before they decide how they would like to recommend progress.

Revenue Budget Monitoring

Councillor Hinds, Lead Member for Customer & Support Services and John Spink presented this report, which was tabled at the meeting; it had been delayed due to members and officers being on holiday. Members were not happy with the late arrival of the report and asked that it doesn’t happen again. 
The report, which contained summary detail up to the end of July, looks at all the directorate budgets as well as other corporate issues.

Significant variations were forecasted with the Children’s Services and Sustainable Regeneration directorates. The committee agreed to invite the two directorates to the next meeting to give more information on the reasons for the variations and further detail on what was being done in each of the directorates to correct or mitigate the variations. 
Members asked and were given more detail on the budget headings in the areas at risk. These figures will also be emailed out to members for information. They also asked for a look at August’s figures as soon as they are available, along with if possible, an early indication of how the variances were to be addressed.

The other directorates are broadly in line with forecasts at present and the corporate issues are not of major concern at the moment. Members did ask for more detail on the Think Efficiency savings, which will be a part of a comprehensive report next month.

Capital Budget Monitoring 
This report brought members up to date with the current capital programme including recent adjustments. The committee are still concerned about the level of unsupported borrowing, and agree with the recommendation to cabinet that the position continue to be monitored. 
The Work Programme 

This needs altering in the light of members requests.
Report from previous meeting

This was approved, though member asked if they could have the statistics requested around the DSG for the next meeting.
	
	3rd June
	1st July
	2nd Sept

	Cllr. D. Jolley (chair)
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. J.B. Dawson 
	√
	A
	√

	Cllr. A.G. Cheetham
	A
	√
	√

	Cllr. G. Compton
	√
	√
	A

	Cllr. K.M. Garrido
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. A. Humphreys
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. J.M. Kean
	√
	√
	A

	Cllr. J. King
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. B. Miller
	A
	A
	A

	Cllr. J. O'Neill
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. M. O'Neill
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. W.B. Pennington 
	√
	A
	√

	Cllr. L. Turner
	√
	A
	√


Invitees

	Cllr. W. Hinds
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. J Mullen
	A
	A
	A
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